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Inn
Niagara County’s sledders lounge 

Where great food & cold drinks meet up with long time friends 

~The Criswell’s are your hosts~

Dine in & Take Out 

The Next Meeting Info:
Thursday April 29th. @ 7pm 

Lee will once again be hosting our April meeting at the Wolcottsville Inn.  
He will be serving up the best wings & fries North of the mighty 
Tonawanda.  The club picks up the tab for the eats, so come hungry !!!  

April meeting will focus on finishing up 2021 
trail season business, and set goals, priorities & 
objectives for 2022 riding season !!!  We need 
your input & help. We’ve picked up many new 
members late in the season, we couldn’t be 
happier you’ve joined our club !  We’d love to 
meet you in person.  Put it in your phone, and 
make plans to stop by !  Hope to see you there !



We had a nice showing of club members to take part in nominations & elections at last 
months meeting.  We welcomed some brand new club members, and a returning past president 
of our club to the elected ranks.  It’s truly exciting to have some new faces in the leadership 
positions of the club.  We’ve already started discussing some big projects, and some are 
already in the works ! 
…Yup… Believe it or not, we just got the trail markers all picked up, and we are already 
focusing on 2022 riding season.  That’s how it works !
Take the time, and make plans to stop out for this 
months meeting, meet the new officers, find out what 
some of our plans are for 2022.
We’ve picked up MANY new club members, we look 
forward to meeting you all.  We keep our meetings to 
two and a half hours, so it’s not too late of a night, we 
treat you to some damn fine wings & fries, and we have 
a whole room to ourselves at the Wolcottsville inn.  Grab 
the wife / girlfriend and take them out for a week night date night !!!   We keep it very low 
key, and family friendly.    

The NESS Express is a monthly newsletter for the members 
and landowners of the Northern Erie sno-seekers snowmobile 
club We are a 400+ member, non- profit club responsible for 
125+ miles of state funded snowmobile trails located in the 

Erie, Niagara, and Genesee counties.  We meet monthly at a 
pre disclosed location.  All members and interested parties 

are welcome to attend.  For more information, or if you wish to 
contact us, snoseekers.com, or (716)741-NESS or 

snoseekers@yahoo.com

Snowmobile Club Newsletter
The NESS Express
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President: Andy Braunscheidel
Vice President: Jake Jurek 
Secretary: Ron Dawydko
Treasurer: Rich McNamara
Sergeant of Arms: Jeff Glassman
Trail Coordinator: Jake Kelkenburg
Board Member: Jake Anderson
Board Member: Kyle Anderson
Board Member: Kevin Gaik 
Board Member: Earl Schmidt 
Board Member: Dave Linneborn
Board Member: Paul Winkowski
Board Member: Luke Anderson

Committees
Legal Committee: Al W.
Emergency Response: (OPEN)
Marketing & AD: (OPEN)
Fundraising: (OPEN)
Social & Public Relations: (open)
Membership: Rich M.
Groomer & Equipment: Ron D.
Trails & Landowners: (OPEN)
Trail Guides: (OPEN)
Newsletter: Ron D.
Social Media: Ron D.
Apparel: Andrea D.
Safety & Education: (OPEN)
Vintage Chapter: Kevin G.

Created & Edited By:
Ron Dawydko



Vintage Chapter Chairperson Kevin passed around a signup 
sheet if you’d like to be on the committee for the 2022 NESS 
Vintage Sled Snow.  If you weren’t able to make the meeting, 
and would like to sign up and be part of this coming years show, 
please contact Kevin (716)912-2607.  Kevin is not only looking for 
volunteers for the show, but as a committee member, you’ll be 
part of the decision making process, and deciding what we do, 
and how things will get done.  This show started out as a club 
bonfire, wiener roast, and has quickly grown into destination 
event here in WNY.  Discussions have already started, don’t 
hesitate to hop on board !  

High 
Rollers

Ok “sled-heads”…  Let’s hear the numbers…  
Shoot me a TxT or drop me an email, let’s see 
who’s racked up the most miles.  
(716)622-8121 or snoseekers@yahoo.com





Inn

The

Niagara County’s sledders lounge 
Where great food & cold drinks meet up with long time friends 

~The Criswell’s are your hosts~

Dine in & Take Out 
Great big groomer fuel donation made by 
King Oil last month !  Just as our groomer 
fuel bills started rolling in, The Anderson’s 
over at King Oil sent word of a BIG groomer 
fuel donation !!!  All (3) of our groomers are 
powered every year by King Oil fuel.  From 
helping us set up our fuel storage tanks, to 
out fitting them with the needed pumps and 
supplies, when it comes to diesel fuel we 
need to keep our thirsty groomers out on 
the trails, King Oil has always been there 
for us.  We can’t begin to thank you enough 
for your generous contribution to keeping 
our groomers rolling, and the trails flat !  
~THANK YOU~





 Husqvarna & Stihl  
*Chain saws *String Trimmers * Rototillers *Riding Lawn mowers *Pole Saws * Leaf 
Blowers * Snow Blowers *Hedge Trimmers *Cut off Saws *Wood Chippers 

…We sell only the best, and service all the rest…

~Certified~ small engine repair shop: Briggs & Stratton, 
Husqvarna, Kawasaki, Kohler, Honda, Stihl 

5271 Crittenden Rd., Akron, NY 14001 (716)
542-9839



Seasoned “Top-Dog” NESS Groomer Operator 

N.E.S.S.



Clarence Bowling Academy

In The Heart of Clarence Hollow
At The Main Street N.E.S.S. Trail Head

~Sports Bar ~ Restaurant ~ Bowling Lanes ~

Jim will have the game 
on the big screens 

Cindy won’t let you 
leave hungry 

est. 1904

Dine IN or Take Out            (716)759-6701

NESS Express 
Sponsorship Rates 

Circulation to: 400+ members & 300+ Landowners
Prices are for 12 monthly newsletters 

contact Ron for a lame-ass sales pitch, or further 
details  (716)622-8121 or snoseekers@yahoo.com

1/8 Page Ad  $75
1/4 Page Ad  $95
1/2 Page Ad  $135
Full Page Ad  $190

** N
EW **

Trail 

Food 

* Grand Opening *
10971 Main St.

Clarence
~ Trail access from 

S41D (Clarence 
Bike Path) 

~ Full menu
~ Dine in or Take out
~ Delivery 
~ Daily Specials
~ Liquor license 
  (coming soon)

759-7777
** Hiring full time & part time **

** Full menu on FB **



1300 AM & 95.5 FM 
Proudly serving WNY from 

Lancaster,NY 
One of the last privately owned and 

family run radio stations in the USA

Cruise down the dial for some classic country 

The Ramblin’ Lou family band invites you to spend some time with 
Waylon, Willie, Johnny  & Hank… It’s where the legends  live.

Streaming 

LIVE

WXRL.com

Important Trail Info 
As most (if not all of you) are aware of we had a serious trail issue throughout this past season, on a section of trail 
between Westwood Rd. & Rte #20 (Broadway) in Alden.  It’s not officially our trail, the trail belongs to our neighbors to the 
South, The Sno-Mob, but it has huge impacts on our trail system, and or neighboring clubs.  The issue was the Norfolk - 
Southern live rail line.  They removed the crossing that was used to cross the tracks on C4B, and there was no re-route 
available.  It caused some safety issues with sleds “renegading” ways to get around the tracks, and homeowners 
complaining about sleds in their front yards, and on their driveways on Sandridge Rd.  Our club was contacted in late 
Feb. to see if we could help resolve the issue.  We’ve had multiple meetings with landowners, trail captains, Sno-Mob 
officers, and club members from the area.  We called in ECFOSC (Erie County Federation of Snowmobile Clubs) 
president Dave Waples and Roger McCabe for assistance also.  Rich has been “lead dog” on this project, and as usual, 
he’s going at it with both barrels blazing !!!  The rail roads are under federal law, which makes them quite difficult to deal 
with, and they don’t have any desire to work with a couple of snowmobile clubs.  Rich has been devoting a great deal of 
time and resources working with the Sno-Mob and all involved parties to get this crossing back in for 2022 season.  As 
one of the handful of NESS officers involved on this project, it’s been a real pleasure working with the Sno-Mob to get this 
problem fixed for the benefit for both our clubs.  If you can be of any assistance on this, please contact us.  



Your Membership Has Expired !!!
Just a reminder, memberships run from April 1st. - March 31st.  Soooo 
unless you have already renewed, don’t put it off, and stay up to date, 
and renew today !!!  ***Gentle reminder, if your an officer or BOD 
member of NESS, you’ll need to keep current with your membership to be 
eligible to vote, and enjoy officer benefits.***

Don’t forget, the NESS 
Express takes the 
spring & summer off.  
So, this will be the last 
printed version of this 
esteemed publication 
until September.  We 
will still publish our 
meeting minutes on a 
monthly basis, but they 
will only be distributed 
via email to our current 
c l u b m e m b e r s .  
Another good reason to 
r e n e w y o u r 
membership now.  



As we pack everything up and say good bye to the 2021 season, here are a few facts 
and numbers, all in regards to New York State snowmobiling.

* NYS registrations were up above numbers we haven’t seen in the past 5 years.  There were 
115,601 snowmobiles registered this year.  In 2014 we had 120,000 sleds registered, since then it’s 
been a steady decline, with a few years dipping below 90,000 registered sleds.  
* The NYSSA interactive web map continues to gain popularity.  There were 6330 downloads of the 
app. to Apple products (phones).  There were 3450 Android downloads of the app.  Honestly I found 
that number to be surprisingly low, I would have guessed higher, but there are other apps. out there 
that are pre-installed on sleds that are equally as good and useful.  
*Unfortunately, as of this report, there have been 13 fatal snowmobile accidents in NYS, resulting in 15 
deaths so far this season. 7 (seven) of them have been club members; 1 was on a highway (Interstate 787 
in Albany), 3 were drownings, 1 accident was in the person’s backyard, and 7 were ON a NYS Parks 
and/or club- maintained trail. Days of the week: Mon (1); Tues (1); Weds (1); Thursday (3); Friday (3); 
Sat (4); and Sunday (2). The average age of the victims is 38 years old. 
* Club memberships were up 14% across the state, although they were not distributed equally.  “Smaller 
clubs” saw a 6% drop in club membership, while “Larger Clubs” saw the big up tic in club 
memberships, the demographics seem to point to “the high snow areas” and “Large Clubs” being one in 
the same.  There were 21,870 NON-Club registrations, this is concerning because it’s up significantly, 
and it represents just shy of 20% of all registered sleds.  NYSSA is already working on a NON-Club 
member registration fee increase.  There is talk of raising it $5.  

We don’t thank you enough.  With out you, none of this is possible.  We 
greatly appreciate your permission year after year, providing us the 
opportunity to install one of the greatest trail systems in WNY.  We look 
forward to working with you in the future, to provide families with a safe, 
enjoyable winter recreation sport.  Please remember we are here 
throughout the year, and not just for the snowmobile season, if you have 
any questions or concerns.  

contact info:
snoseekers@yahoo.com
(716)741-NESS (6377)
txt: (716)622-8121

We have added quite a few *NEW* members over this past season, and we’ve already added a 
few new members in 2022 !!!  It’s great to see new names in the club register.  We look forward 
to meeting all you.  As secretary, I just wanted to take a moment to welcome you to NESS.  We 
are always looking for feed back from our club members on how to make our trails, and our club 
better.  We are always just a few key strokes, or a phone call away.  We still have many open 
positions in our committees, and would welcome some new faces and new ideas !!!  



Meet your 2021-2022 NESS officers

President
Andy B.

V. President
Jake J.

Secretary
Ron D.

Treasurer
Rich M.

Trail Coordinator
Jake K.

Sgt. of Arms
Jeff G.

B.O.D.
Luke A.

B.O.D.
Jake A.

B.O.D.
Kyle A.

B.O.D.
Dave L.

B.O.D.
Kevin G.

B.O.D.
Earl S.

B.O.D.
Paul W.

As secretary, I’m really excited to be working with this group of guys.  We’ve got a great group of “go getters” here, 
and I sincerely look forward to working with them this year.  

The NESS Night Shift

Northern Erie Sno-Seekers 

With the season behind us, it’s important to thank some dudes.  These 
guys are the hero’s of our club, and every other snowmobile club out 
there.  These night owls are responsible for your riding enjoyment, day 
after day!!!  I’m talking about the NESS grooming crew.  Here are our veteran snow 
jockeys:
Bill Perone  Rich McNamara  Dan Dressel  Jake Kelkenberg  Andy Braunscheidel  
Dave Linneborn  Ron Dawydko  
After many hours with the training wheels on, we had two new rookies earn their gold 
stars this year, they are   Earl Schmidt  &  Jeff Glassman   
We may have had only 20 days of open trails, but these guys put in 100’s of hours 
making those the BEST 20 days of riding we could 
have possibly had !!! 



Northern Erie Sno-Seekers 
Membership Application 

Voucher #
____________________

Date:________________

Check #______________

Cash:________________

Total Amount 
 $___________________

Club Admin 
Initials:_______________

2021-2022 Season
Memberships run from April 1 to March 31, this coincides with 
NYSSA memberships & vouchers 

Name(s):_________________________________________________

Address:_________________________________________________

City / Town:_________________State:_______ Zip:_______________

Phone #:(___)_____________  Club Text Messages: Yes___  No ___

email:____________________________________________________

* All memberships include $5 NYSSA membership.  If you’re already a NYSSA member from another 
club, deduct $5 from membership, please list club name here:________________________________

__ New Member
__ Renewal
__ Landowner (on trail, single only)
___ Single Membership $30.00  
___ Family Membership $35.00 
(includes spouse & children 
under 17)
__ Groomer House Donation $_________
__ Groomer Fuel Donation $_________
__ Other Club Donation $__________
__ NYSSA “Trail Defender” $20 

Mail To: 
Northern Erie Sno-Seekers 
PO Box 167
Akron, NY 14001-0167

“WNY Trail Perfection” for 26+ years 

*Trail defender is a NYS dedicated fund to protect and 
acquire trails through legal and political actions*

NESS is a 100% volunteer, 501(C)3 not-for-profit organization, that relies on member support to 
make our club a success.  Everyone has something they can contribute, and any assistance is 
greatly appreciated.  Please don’t just JOIN…. instead CONTRIBUTE, to keep our club awesome!
snoseekers.com  email: snoseekers@yahoo.com  Phone: (716) 741-NESS (6377)

*Monthly meetings are held the last Thursday of every month, 
locations vary, please contact us for details.  
*Membership includes a monthly copy of the “NESS Express” our club 
newsletter.
*Membership acknowledges assumption of all risks associated with 
snowmobiling, it is also a release of liability, and waver of claim.

Signature:____________________________





…Im soooo disappointed when I get to 

the last page of the NESS Express… 

Almost as disappointed as I am to see 

the trail markers come down !!!!  


